
		

 

Opening	of	2017	:	Welcome	new	members!		
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The	 Filipino	 Fellowship	 and	
Friends	 is	 a	 community	 of	
believers	 and	 seekers	 who	
support	 and	 uplift	 each	 other.	
We	 meet	 at	 the	 Church	 of	
Christ,	347	Pasir	Panjang	Road,		
every	week	at	9:30am	for	Bible	
study.	Worship	 Services	 are	 at	
8am,	11am	and	6pm.			

Q1, 2017 

The	 new	members	 from	 the	 FFF	 class	
who	were	given	recognition	were	:	

! Joanne	B	Deocampo,		
! Catherine	Barrera,		
! Virginia	Lanas,		

! Chona	Macaspac	Oamic,		
(pictured	 clockwise,	 from	 top	
left),	and	

! Veronica	Hospital.		
	

The	FFF	and	the	The	FFF	and	Deaf	

classes	joined	forces	to	present	a	Song	
and	Sign	item	"Worthy	is	the	Lamb"	.		

	

Jan: sis Penny Kendall 

February: sis June 
Dhanabalan 

March: sis Catherine 
Leow – 
Welcome to 
our 
teaching 
team! 

 

April: sis  Janet Gant 

May: sis Alice Tan 

June:  sis Dorothy Tay 

July: brother Terry Wan 

August:  bro Kian Hwee 

Sept:  sis Goh Wai Leng 

Oct : bro Siow Hwee 

Nov: sis Hedy Wong 

Dec:  sis Dorothy Tay 



	 Filipino	Fellowship	&	Friends	 	 	 	 	 	 	

Fishers of Men: 2 additions 

Manilyn B Padua arrived in Singapore on 21 

Nov 2016 to work as a Nursing Assistant at 

the NTUC Health Care at Chai Chee Road. 

She was baptised on 28 Feb 2011 at the La 

Trinidad Church of Christ in the Philippines, 

where Bro Shem worshipped. Janet and Jo 

Ramos introduced her to PPCOC, when they 

knew she was ccoming to work in 

Singapore. We welcome her as she placed 

membership with PP on Sun 8 Jan 2017. 

Manilyn brought her friend Willene Ramirez, 

her colleague at NTUC Healthcare to attend 

Bible Class and service at PP. Willene was 

from the Catholic faith back in the 

Philippines. The class girls sat down to 

teach her the truth of the Gospel and 

baptism for the forgiveness of sin and 

receiving the gift of the Holy Spirit. Willene 

felt a stirring in her heart, and that Sunday 

evening confessed her faith and was 

baptised into the Lord. 

We rejoice at the addition of two new 

sisters in PPCOC! 

(Pictured	top	left:	Manilyn,	top	right:	Wilene)		
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Farewell Lezel and 
Malinda  (Pictured with 
sister Dot, right) who 
are leaving for home! 
Lezel will be ending her 
work contact and 
returning to her family.  

Linda will be returning 
home to get married! 
May the Lord be with 
them and direct their 
paths (Proverbs 3:6) 
wherever they go! 

Time	to	Say	Goodbye!	

THANKSGIVING 

Ely (Lolita Cataggatan) thanks God 
for a successful Ovarian Cyst 
operation at NUH in Dec 2016 (picture, 
right). She also thanks church leaders 
and members for their concerted 
prayers for her!. Praise God for her 
recovery! 
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HELLO 2017! 

The Chinese New Year came early this year - 28 January. The class held 

our Chinese New Year Celebration on Sunday, 5 February with the  
traditional Yusheng toss, Christian version!  



	

	

	

Lorem	Ipsum	 Q1,	2017	

We closed 2016 with a Thanksgiving BBQ Party at the West Coast Park on Sunday,  4 
December. Our pictures tell of the joy of sharing and giving, all thanks to the Lord for his 

abundant blessings! 

	


